## Canoa Ranch Women's Golf Association (CRWGA) Membership Meeting Minutes - July 25, 2022

Meeting was called to order by our President at 11:20 a.m. (15 members in attendance)

Minutes from last meeting - Kathy Ledesma made a motion to accept minutes as posted, Jo Palowez seconded the motion...motion passed with no objections.

Treasurer's Report was given by Barbara Rainey. Our bank balance is \$3295.32 (checking \$1775.04, savings \$1520.28) We have an available balance of \$2920.76. Our year to date expenses are \$392.28

## **Old Business:**

- a. Open at the Ranch Date is Monday November 7, 2022 with an 0800 shotgun start and the cost will be \$85.00/player.
- b. Horse Race information was given by Kathy Ledesma. Date is Sunday November 6, 2022 at 2:00 p.m. Limited to the first 16 teams that sign-up. Play will be holes 1,2,4,7,& 9. Cost will be \$40.00/team. Beverage cart will be on the course. This will be followed by happy hour in the meeting room Cash bar with light refreshments.
- c. Wanda will be collecting donations for the Horse Race & Chuck Wagon to those of you that would like to contribute. Wanda thanked all of the ladies that have donated wine bottles and hangers. She now has all she needs to get started on the center pieces for the OPEN.

## **New Business:**

- a. Over-seeding dates Canoa Ranch will close September 26, re-open Monday October 17. Some discussion was had about where to play while Canoa was closed and it seemed that most would like to play other courses. More on that at the next meeting in September.
- b. Medallion 4th round two dates are set take your choice for the one that works for you. First date is September 5 and the second date will be October 24.
- c. Wanda made a motion to change our September meeting from September 26 to September 19, Kathy seconded the motion...motion passed.
- d. A committee was formed to research the cost and avenues for advertisement of our club in the Green Valley paper or others. Green Valley paper would want \$170 for a one time ad and \$135 for a repeat of same ad. The committee (Kay,Sandy N and Jo) will have more information for our meeting in September.

## **Officer & Committee Reports:**

- a. Membership/Handicap Sandy Noble requested that we give her names of anyone we think would like to join our club and she will contact them.
- b. Hospitality Mary Newman thanked Cheryl Francis for sending cards to our members and stated that if we knew of someone that needed a card from our club to please contact her or Cheryl Francis.
- c. Inter-Club Barbara Bennett our last game of the season at San Ignacio August 2nd Tuesday. Mary Newman wished us well. Barb let us know we are first net as of today.

Wanda had four door prizes today - she gave a sleeve of golf balls and a box of tees to the winners. MJ donated the tees and Oliver donated the golf balls. Thanks to y'all! Thank you Wanda for the table center pieces and candy.

Motion made to adjourn the meeting by Kathy Ledesma, seconded by Mary Newman - all in favor - meeting adjourned at 12:15. Next board meeting is September 12 and next Member meeting will be September 19, 2022.